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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



March 9, 2017
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman


H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman






Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.
                     
  
David G. Mongan, P.E. 






Karl Rickert, P.E.





Sandra J. Murphy





Justin Williams, Esq.
Others Present:
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director






Susan Cherry, AAG, Acting Counsel to the Board






Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner






Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator






Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist





Joseph Scheffey






Peter McConaughy

Absent:   


Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary






Steve Long, Executive Director






Milena Trust, Counsel to the Board





______________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode seconded by Mr. Mongan and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2017 Board as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve 39 applications for reciprocity as follows:



50595  Tung N. Adhikusuma




50670  Arthur T. Bates


50669  Scott R. Armstrong




50581  Laurence T. Bauman


50580  Aditya Ayithi






50582  Patrick E. Crosby
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



42903  Linjia Bai







50583  Srinivasarao Dammalapati


40338  Jarra Balcha






50671  Cleve E. Dryden



50672  Keith L. Foxx






50677  Fasika A. Metafria


50673  Ram M. Ghimire





50678  Shyoukat Nawaz



50590  Sankar K. Ghosh





50599  Ahmet N. Ozman



50584  Abdul R. Halabi





50679  Jessee A. Scarborough



50585  John J. Haynes





50537  Kyle Michael Schlais


50586  Michael L. Holbert




50680  Carol A. Schuehler


50674  Siavash Hoomehr





50591  Benjamin Shuman


50675  Karl F. Hren






50592  Christopher A. Smith


50587  Gregory R. Johnson      



50681  Eldon G. Tipping


50588  Wayne R. Kiefer





50682  Todd G. Ward


50589  Austin D. Kieffer





50593  David R. Wilcoxson


50596  Sergei S. Kupchenko




50683  Kamaiton Wonkaew


50676  Byoung-Jun Lee





50684  Ming Zeng


50597  Bingyong Liu






50594  Michael L. Zerby, Jr.


50598  Brendan S. Mayer

EXECUTIVE SESSION 





Motion (III) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:00 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:29 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT



Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on March 9, 2017.

16-PE-05
Pre-charge investigation
16-PE-17
Consent Order signed.  Recommend close
16-PE-24
Offer CO with fine and suspension
16-PE-28
Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close
16-PE-31
Investigating, need expert

17-PE-14
Investigating, need expert


17-PE-20
Pre-charge investigation
17-PE-27
Investigating, need expert




17-PE-30
No response to audit.  Deny Reinstatement


17-PE-31
Reinstatement denied. Recommend close


17-PE-32
Forward to HVAC Board. Recommend close
17-PE-34   Investigating, need expert
17-PE-35   Offered Consent Order and $1900 fine

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT (Cont’d)



17-PE-37   Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close


17-PE-38
Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close


17-PE-39   No violation. Recommend close


17-PE-40   Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close


17-PE-41   Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close


17-PE-42   Offered Consent Order and $500 fine


17-PE-43   Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Recommend close


17-PE-44   Offered Consent Order and $700 fine


17-PE-45   Investigating, waiting for additional information


17-PE-46   Offered Consent Order and $300 fine


17-PE-47   Offer Consent Order and $500 fine


17-PE-48   Offer Consent Order and $500 fine


17-PE-49   Deny application for reinstatement


17-PE-50   Deny application for reinstatement


17-PE-51
No response to audit. Deny Reinstatement



17-PE-52   No response to audit. Deny Reinstatement



17-PE-53   Failed audit.  Wants to surrender license


17-PE-54   Send letter to remove DLLR logo



17-PE-55   In review


17-PE-56   Audit passed.  Recommend close


17-PE-57   Audit passed.  Recommend close


17-PE-58   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-59   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-60
Offer Consent Order and $700 fine


17-PE-61
Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-62   No response to audit.  Deny Reinstatement



17-PE-63   Audit passed.  Recommend close


 
17-PE-64   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-65
Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine



17-PE-66   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine



17-PE-67   Audit passed.  Recommend close   


17-PE-68   No response to audit.  Deny reinstatement



17-PE-69   No response to audit.  Deny reinstatement



17-PE-70   Offer Consent Order and $500 fine


17-PE-71   Offer Consent Order with no fine due to illness



17-PE-72   Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine



17-PE-73   Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine



17-PE-74   Contractual issue. Recommend close



17-PE-75   Offer Consent Order and $2100 fine



17-PE-76   Audit approved. Recommend close
17-PE-77   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine

17-PE-78   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine

17-PE-79   Offer Consent Order and $500 fine

17-PE-80   Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT (Cont’d)

17-PE-81   Offer Consent Order and $500 fine

17-PE-82   No response to audit.  Deny reinstatement
17-PE-83   Offer Consent Order and $700 fine
BOARD ACTION ON REGULATION REGARDING EXAM FEES


At 10:30 a.m. a conference call was held with the Board, Ms. Trust and Mr. Long regarding the change in the regulations regarding the PE exam fees. Ms. Trust mentioned that no comments have been received on this issue.


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to revise Regulation .03 under COMAR 09.233.04. Fees to clarify that an applicant for a national licensing examination or re-examination shall pay the examination or re-examination fees directly to the National Council of Examiners for Engineering and Surveying (NCEES) in the amount or amounts set by NCEES.

EXECUTIVE SESSION II





Motion (V) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Rickert, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:20 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:37 a.m.



Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT



Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC Provider Applications of ASCO Power Technologies, GeoTechnology Associates, Inc., Marc R. Hurwitz, P.E., NSPE. LEED AP BD+C, and William Henning.
APPEARANCE OF PETER MCCONOUGHY



Mr. Peter McConoughy appeared before the Board to discuss problems that he has identified in COMAR 09.23.03.09 with regards to the security of digital signatures.  Mr. McConoughy compiled a representative sampling of the regulations adopted by 26 other states regarding the use of digital signatures in engineering documents. 

       The Board received a letter from Pat Mudd, President of the Maryland Society of Professional Engineers (MSPE), dated November 30, 2016 expressing concern that COMAR 09.23.03.09 does not provide a level of security at least comparable to that of a wet signature and does not adequately protect either the licensed individual or the public safety.  Mr. Mudd identified six issues with the wording of the regulation and provided his suggested revisions.

Chairman Arndt offered that the issues are to determine what an acceptable digital signature is and what is acceptable to the code officials.  


Ms. Perrin asked if the PE Board’s digital signature requirements are consistent with the requirements of the Land Surveyors’ Board and Mr. Mongan inquired if the Board has gotten concerns from any other organizations. The Board has not received concerns or complaints from any other organizations.

Chairman Arndt stated that the website text regarding digital signatures will be reviewed. He will also ask Ms. Trust to review the website and compare it with the other Design Boards’ websites.  This issue will be discussed further at the April 13, 2016 meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Proposed 2017 NCEES Bylaws Changes


 
Chairman Arndt reviewed the proposed 2017 NCEES Bylaw changes and mentioned that there have been changes to the treasurer’s term of office and to the definition of affiliate organizations and suggested that the Board vote in favor of the Bylaw changes.


Ms. Perrin stated that the Education Committee is proposing a lot of changes, not to the Bylaws, but to the Education Standard.  

OLD BUSINESS

CPC Requirements


Mr. Mongan stated the Committee formed to discuss possible revisions to the continuing education requirements had met on February 14 and February 21, 2017.  He stated that representatives from ACEC/MD, ASHRE, ASME, MSPE, INCOSE, and other licensees were present at the meeting.  Mr. Mongan informed the Board that there were good discussions and recommendations that will be presented at the April 13, 2017 Board meeting when Ms. Trust and Mr. Long are present. 
Educational Requirements



Ms. Perrin mentioned that NCEES will be conducting audits to evaluate education in April and she will report back to the Board on the outcome of the audits.  Ms. Perrin also stated that many state boards evaluate not just foreign degrees but all non-EAC/ABET accredited degrees and do not use a checklist.


Mr. Harclerode mentioned that the checklist was established when there was a prescriptive education curriculum.
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



Assistant Executive Director, Mr. Baseman reported that the next Principles and Practice of Engineering examination will be held on April 21, 2017 and that out of the 216 applications approved by the Board since the last examination, 170 are scheduled to take the exam. There are 342 total number of examinees scheduled for the April 21, 2017 exam which includes re-examinees.  Two of the examinees are taking the structural examination. 



Mr. Baseman also reminded the Board members to file their Financial Disclosure statements which are due by April 30, 2017.  Mr. Baseman requested a final commitment from the Board members regarding who will be attending the newly licensed engineers’ awards ceremony on March 23, 2017 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  Mr. Mongan, Mr. Rickert, and Mr. Harclerode have already confirmed they will be attending.  Ms. Perrin and Mr. Arndt stated that they have other commitments and will not attend.  The names of the Board members attending will have to be provided to MDSPE.  The certificates will be printed for the licensees who will be attending along with some blank certificates. 


Mr. Baseman reported that 97 licensees were audited from January 1, 2017 through March 6, 2017.  Nineteen failed the audit, resulting in an 80.5 % pass rate.  Mr. Baseman also mentioned that Ms. Watson, the Exam Coordinator/Audit Specialist, will be out for about a month recovering from surgery.
REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL


Ms. Trust informed the Board via conference call that Delegate Miller proposed House Bill 762 which would eliminate the Firm Permit requirement for Engineers and Land Surveyors.  She mentioned there would be a fiscal impact on the Land Surveyors’ Board but not on the Engineers’ Board and that the Maryland Society of Land Surveyors were opposed to the Bill.

Chairman Arndt stated that Secretary Schulz requested that the Boards remain neutral on this issue.

CORRESPONDENCE 
Letter from Rachel Dollins regarding Pugh Engineering Services, LLC

 
The Board received a letter from Rachel Dollins dated January 11, 2017.  Ms. Dollins represents James Pugh, who is a licensed Professional Engineer in the State of Alabama, and Pugh Engineering Services, LLC.  Ms. Dollins informed the Board that certain storm shelters designed by Pugh Engineering Services, LLC and produced by SteelSafe Shelter may have been sold in Maryland by Lowes Home Improvement Centers through their website.  Ms. Dollins alleges that information provided by Lowes overstated the maximum capacity set by FEMA regulations.  Ms. Dollins sent the letter to serve as notice of a potential risk to consumers.


The Board suggested that Mr. Long reach out to the Alabama Board to find out what they know about this issue.



APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records, were administratively approved for licensure by the Executive Director of the Board:



50554  Leonard B. Akelaitis




50485  Jonathan W. Huff


50573  Hazim S. Al-Khusaihi




50480  Robert W. Hungate


50625  Michael P. Alligood




50603  James B. Irwin


50661  Dustin C. Alwood





50614  Kyle C. Jenkins


50604  Halie A. Aroz






50656  Alfred Jones


50465  Jonathan Aviles





50622  James R. Kelley


50645  James T. Barron





50628  Mark D. Kile


50601  Michal Bartusiewicz




50507  George E. Kouba


50492  Ryan M. Becraft





50553  Kregg M. Kraus


50650  Paul J. Bennett





50557  Jess  Kuenning


50519  Mark B. Berkheimer




50571  David A. Lach


50651  Samuel L. Betten





50536  Joseph M. Lanaro


50663  Steven L. Blaine





40353  Thomas G. Layton


50493  Ryan E. Blair






50636  Sharon L. Leamer


50533  Rene J. Borrel






50561  Kevin J. Lewis


50660  John S. Boyd






50482  Mark E. Lonergan


50474  Matthew T. Brassard




50569  William J. Lyons


50539  Joseph Carbonaro





50630  Brett Magaram


50608  Michael M. Collarin




50541  Stephanie L. Mages


50491  K. Brian Cone






50637  Patrick H. Mans


50576  Paul L. Containtini




50615  Andrew H. Mathis


50610  Francis C. Constantinople



50521  Anthony D. McCrumb


50506  Benjamin M. Cornelius



50559  Richard M. McFadden



50570  William J. Czaska





50563  Kenton  R. McGinnis, Jr.


50488  Brandon R. Dillard




50613  Christopher J. Menna


50644  John J. Domanski





50547  Christopher B. Merrill





50665  Robert G. Eliopulos




50638  Craig E. Metzger


50664  Thomas L. Evans





50549  Nathan Miller


50520  John F. Fehr






50487  Steven G. Mills


50540  David L. Flum






50503  Michael P. Morgan


50494  Rudy Francis Gauthier



50564  Jason D. Moschella


50486  Dale A. Griffin





50620  Joseph  W. Moser


50655  Christopher M. Hajjar




50481  Preston A. Munguia


50631  Marcus W. Hanselman



50619  Thomas P. Murphy


50568  Derek R. Hartzell





50550  Tyler J. Nelson


50501  Austin Hermsen





50551  Christopher Nevill


50577  Robert E. Hicks





50530  Nayan V. Patel


50555  David B. Hird






50502  Andrew R. Philippo


50498  Jason M. Hodges





50616  Christopher M. Pilliod


50534  Dereck J. Hodson





50662  Matthew R. Pocius


36581  Brandon  T. Hofstead




50626  Paul A. Pouliot
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY





50524  Andrew T. Prosser




50648  Daryl A. Starks


50627  Delbert A. Rapier





50617  John M. Stiver


50489  Anthony P. Reass





50574  John P. Stoppi, Jr.


50463  Robert B. Reavy





50542  Richard Szatkowski


50652  Jarret L. Rice






50508  Jeffrey S. Thompson


50685  Bill L. Riehl






50607  Robert A. Treece


50667  Alex A. Rigoni





50525  Michael L. Tugwell


50535  Richard A. Rivera





50618  Kaitlin E. Vacca


50575  Anthony S. Rongstad




50558  Brandon W. Walker



50602  Angel R. Salgado Gonzalez


50548  Scott L. Weiland



50500  Lance B. Smith





50556  Brian  C. Wells



50490  John W. Spencer

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 27, 2017
        
James S. Bush








Maiwand Shamsi



James D. Osborne




APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 27, 2017

Motion (VIII) was made by Chairman Arndt, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to deny one application for the October 2017 Principles and Practice of Engineering Examination for an insufficient amount of qualifying work experience.
OTHER BUSINESS



The Board asked that Mr. Long contact Jerry Carter with NCEES to inquire about their process to determine acceptable engineering work experience in a Council Record.  This issue came up because a reciprocity application was disapproved because some of the work experience reported to NCEES by the applicant was not determined to be engineering work experience. 



Chairman Arndt stated that at the meeting next month Mr. Mongan will give a briefing on the Continuing Education Committee report, Ms. Perrin will give a briefing on educational requirements, and there will be an update on digital signatures after a consultation with Ms. Trust.  He also requested to have a Joint Chairs meeting in early May 2017.


The next Board meeting will be held on April 13, 2017 at 9 a.m.
ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:43 a.m.

__________  With Corrections           

_____x____  Without Corrections


Signed by:  Steven Arndt, Chairman




Dated:  April 13, 2017
